3 MTNL EXECUTIVES' ASSOCIATION

J Central Headquarters, New Delhi
wy (Registered under the Trade Union Act 1926, reg no-ALC/Karyasan-17/9715)
T ARQUARIESS [Affiliated to National Confederation of Officers' Associations (NCOA)]
P.N.VASANE VK. TOMAR
President General Secretary MEA
website-www.meachg.in Secretary General NCOA

President AIPCOC

Ref. No.: MEA/CHQY g-uaks Jr calion rlloroton DATE : 28 7 0.47.202 1,

Shri Robert Jerad Ravi
Chairman and Managing Director
MTNL, New Delhi

Subject: Request for Relaxation of BTech Qualification Requirement for Deputation to DoT
Respected Sir,

I hope this letter finds you well. | am writing to bring to your attention an important issue regarding
the deputation of SDEs to the Department of Telecommunications {DoT) and its field units.

As per the recent DoT letter No. 1-50(22)/2020-Estt dated August 8, 2024, the willingness and choice
of place of posting have been sought from SDEs of MTNL who possess a BTech qualification and are
interested in working with DoT and its field units. However, it has come to our notice that a significant
number of experienced SDEs with qualifications such as B.Sc. or M.Sc. (Science Graduates and
Postgraduates) are also keen on availing this opportunity and contributing to the DoT with their vast
knowledge and experience in the telecom sector.

During the meeting held on August 22, 2024, you had kindly assured that all SDEs, irrespective of their
qualifications, who are interested in going on deputation to DoT, would be allowed to do so. In light of
this assurance, | humbly request you to kindly take up the matter with the DoT to seek a relaxation in
the qualification criteria, allowing these experienced officers to apply for deputation opportunities.

Relaxing this qualification requirement will be beneficial not only to the individual officers, who will
have the chance to further their careers and contribute to the growth of the DoT, but also to MTNL
and DoT as organizations. These officers, with their deep understanding of the telecom sector, will
undoubtedly bring valuable insights and skills to their roles within the DoT.

We are confident that under your esteemed leadership, this matter will be addressed favorably,
ensuring that our officers are given the opportunity to serve and excel in their roles. We look forward
to your kind intervention and prompt action in this regard.

With regards. Yours sincerely,
S RARFSE o
(V K Tomar)
Copy to-
1. Director (HR), MTNL, with the request to take n/a pl
2. Director (Tech) for n/a pl
3. Director (Fin) for n/a pl
4. ED, Delhi / ED, Mumbai for n/a please
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